BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 15 June 2022 at 7.30 pm – The Club, Burtonwood
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Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Clerk to the Council – Julie Pickles

Phil Lee – Forestry England


Mark Mairs


C20
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors B Morgan-Scrutton, E Abbey, A Abbey, D Gallagher, B Gallagher, B MacLaren and N Shah
C21
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C22
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that the local Police Officers were not in attendance this evening, but PCSO Stephen Heaps has circulated his monthly report.


Councillor I Murphy reported on requests that he had received with regard to the re-instatment of Burtonwood Carnival, it was noted that Councillor Murphy was given details of the Winick Carnival Organising Committee.


Councillor Ceri Mitchell reported on his attendance of the latest PCC meeting, it was noted that an Officer would soon be back on the beat in Burtonwood, once recruited and trained, Councillor Ceri Mitchell full report had been circulated to all Members of Council for information.

It was noted that benches were to be installed on Terry O’Neill Way and on Chapel Lane Park.
Mr. Phil Lee from Forestry England attended the meeting to discuss issues on Wheatacrea, it was noted that the vehicular bridge had been vandalised, a fire had been stated underneath the bridge which had impacted on the safety of the structure, this was now closed to vehicles and pedestrians. The pedestrian bridge was still currently in operation, but complaints had been received from wheelchair users and horse riders as the pedestrian bridge was far to narrow to use with ease.
Phil had tried to contact the Borough Councils Rights of Way Officer to no avail, to further the matter and to come up with a suitable plan that would be satisfactory to all users.

It was noted that the Clerk had provided Phil with the contact details for  the Rights of Way Officer, but he still had not got a reply, the Clerk reported that the matter may need escalating and for Phil to get back in touch with her if matters did not progress.
Phil reported further on other items concerning the Wheatacrea site;-

Flooding paths

Bird index through the roof

Rare orchids on site

Rare lady birds

Community payback initiative to commence in October

Youngsters wishing to improve their ranger skills

Phil was thanked for his attendance, he said that he would keep the Parish Council updated in the outcome of correspondence with the Borough Council  

 C23
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (18 May 2022)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 18 May 2022 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C24
Matters Arising


Nil
C25
Finance Sub-Committee - Agenda (15 June 2022)
The Chairman (Cllr Ceri Mitchell) reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillors M Rufus, A Guthrie and J Webb.

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.

C25.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor B Morgan-Scrutton and Councillor B MacLaren.No apologies for absence had been received.
C25.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C25.3 Application(s) for Grant
A grant application had been received from ‘Candles by Candlelight’ it was noted that the Parish Council had supported the group last Christmas and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that a grant be awarded to the value of £150 
C25.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (May / June 2022)

Nil
C25.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (June 2022)

Imperative Training 






£  102.00

SCS Litter Picker 3 Weeks 




£  864.48

Ionos Web Site Hosting 





£      8.40

Water Plus Kingswood 





£  319.04

Swinton Tractor Insurance 





£  276.72

Creative Concrete Front Ramp Kingswood 

 
£2100.00

Creative Concrete Rear Ramp Kingswood  


£2100.00

SCS Litter Picker 1 Week





£  171.34

Clerks Expenses June 2022 




£  217.98

J Ashcroft – Internal Audit 21/22 




£ 500.00

Relief Caretaker Party 18/06/22 




£   20.00

SCS Litter Picker 1 Week





£  288.16

Creative Concrete Add Work  Ramps Kingswood 

£  840.00

Bookings Clerk June 2022 





£  325.00 Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that all payments be made


To Note


Creative Concrete had presented an additional invoice to the Finance Sub Committee for consideration for additional work needed to complete the works at the Kingswood Centre, the amount had been discounted down to £700 + vat, the Finance Sub Committee agreed that this invoice should be paid in full as listed above.
C25.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (May 2022)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments, receipts account and reconciliation for the month of May 2022 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C25.7 Internal Audit 

The Clerk reported that the internal audit was completed on 10 June 2022 by Mrs J Ashcroft. The auditor had provided a report that had been circulated to all Members. The report detailed 4 actions to be included in the Parish Councils Risk Assessment, it was noted that the new risk assessment / Risk Management document would be brought to Council in July for consideration and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be noted and accepted     

C25.8 External Audit

The Clerk reported that the external audit documents were to be returned as directed by 1 July 2022.

C25.9 Kingswood Community Centre
The Clerk reported that the new entry exit slopes to the building had been completed.

It was noted that the Clerk had been approached by the local care provider in relation to using the building for the provision of wrap around childcare (7.00am to 9.00am and 3.00pm to 6.00pm) on weekdays. The Clerk had met with the service provider and had shown them around the building. Further talks had taken place in relation to Ofsted, security and rates of hire. The childcare provider had asked for an initial reduction in the hire rate to aid establishment in the area, Members of the Finance Sub Committee considered this matter and it was
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be noted and that the hire be discounted until  1 January 2023 where upon the matter would be reconsidered taking into account numbers on role and rising utility cost   
C25.10Pavilion Centre
Please refer to minute reference C33.
C25.11 Play Area – Pavilion
Nil
C25.12Play Area – Collins Green
Nil
C25.13Play Area Inspections

Nil
C25.14Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil

C25.15Pitches
The Clerk reported that there was two issues of concern one being that FC Burtonwood was advertising for new teams to join them, the Clerk was concerned about this matter as no permissions had been gained by them to do this and no thought had been given to the pitch allocation or the pitches bring overplayed it was noted that there was already 8 teams assigned to play on the ground and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the clerk arrange a meeting for both teams to sort the matter out and to set down new conditions of hire

The second matter of concern that had recently come to her attention was that the Burtonwood Rugby Teams along with Burtonwood Community Centre were planning some sort of rugby day which was to take place on Saturday 18 July, a post from Facebook had been forwarded to her the previous day, the Clerk had contacted the organisers and was told that it was an oversight that the Parish Council had not been informed. The Clerk had provided them with the correct details in which to plan such an event and had sent them the event planning paperwork to the organisers that had to be forwarded to the Borough Council for consideration. It was noted that the Parish Council could not give permission for this event to be held on the Parish Council owned field until the Borough Council had considered the matter and assurance given that all event planning management and mitigation was in place and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the clerks report be noted

C25.16Quotations Received

The Clerk reported that she had received a quotation to purchase and install a new replacement fire detector panel at the Kingswood Centre, the quote came to a value of £692.31 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the quotation be accepted and arrangements for the works to be made

The Clerk had received a quotation for the supply and installation of two sets of rugby posts, additionally the quotation included removal of the old posts, the quotation came to the value of £9108.00 inc vat and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Clerk get two other quotations for consideration 
C26
Planning Agenda (15 June 2022)
It was noted that the Planning Sub-Committee did not meet due the  Borough Councils Planning Portal be upgraded ( the Members did not have any planning applications to consider). 

C27
Correspondence 
1.
Email – B Gallagher – Westbrook Library

2.
Email – B Gallagher – Pensarn Gardens Bus Shelter

3.
Email – Ceri Mitchell – Kingswood Centre – WASPS

4.
Email – Phil Lee Wheatacre Bridge

5.
Email – WBC – Proposed Definitive Map Modification Order Footpath No 37

6.
Email – PCC Town and Parish Council Meeting

7.
Email – Report on PCC Meeting

8.
Email D Duddle – Right of Way Bewsey Farm Close
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 
C28
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor I Murphy reported on the following matter; -

· Some pavements were unusable for wheelchair or mums with prams due to overgrown hedges
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Ian Murphy’s report be   noted

Councillor Judith Guthrie reported on the following matter; -

· Lovely church cemetery in Burtonwood

· Would be nice to erect some sort of nature board in the cemetery for the local Parish Schools to utilise – which the Parish Council could fund
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Judith Guthrie’s report be   noted

C29   Old Hall Reports / Updates
Councillor J Webb reported on the following matter; -

· Food Bank last weekend – now getting two carloads, everything is very appreciated
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Jason Webb’s report be   noted

C30
Westbrook Reports / Updates

Councillor D Duddle reported on the following matter; -

· Food Bank collection the previous week

· Update on the Defib to be fitted at the One Stop Shop, Callands – The Clerk had spoken to the premises several times in relation to the installation, she had been promised that the electrical works would be completed soon, but could not pinpoint them to a date

· What was happening to the 3 playgrounds in the area, she had noted that the play area at Ladywood had some works done but the works completed was unsatisfactory
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Debra Duddle’s report be     noted

Councillor A Guthrie reported on the following matter; -

· Had first meeting with the Rights of Way meeting group this morning, lots to discuss with the new Rights of Way Officer at the Borough Council

· Bewsey / Maltings will need to declare a new pathway

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alan Guthrie’s report be   noted
C31   Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C32    Litter Picker Services


It was reported that there was an issue that needed to be sorted out in reference to the services being taken inhouse by Winwick Parish Council, which would have an impact on the inhouse service start date and it was


Resolved by the Council that the Clerks report be noted and that 


a letter of support be sent to Winick Parish Council with additional recommendations to the employees terms and conditions of employment
C33  Councillor Cathy Mitchell reported on a bid that was currently being put together by the Borough Council, this bid would be forwarded to the

LUF (Leveling Up Fund).  It was noted that the bid was to provide a future proof building on the site of the Old Pavilion site on the Gorsey Lane Recreation Park.

Councillor Cathy Mitchell passed the plans and drawing round to the Members present, the plan showed the following;-

Two external covered spaces

South facing open external space for use by community events

Multi-purpose space with opportunity to open onto open space

Male WC

Femail WC

Space for changing room for disabled use

Small Storage space

It was noted that the draft plan for the new build on the Pavilion site would have to be match funded by the Parish Council to a value of 10%

Councillor Mitchell also informed Members about the current work that was being done in relation to provide additional sports changing rooms at the Burtonwood Community Centre, it was noted that this would be financed through S106 monies.


It was noted that the Borough Council needed a letter of support from the Parish for both schemes and it was


Resolved that the Clerk writes a letter of support to the Borough Council for both draft plans and bids 

The meeting closed at 9.50 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Ceri Mitchell  
Chairman

    20 July 2022
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